



विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग University Grants Commission

(शिक्षा मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार) (Ministry of Education, Govt. of India)

बहादुरशाह जफ़र मार्ग, नई दिल्ली-110002 Bahadur Shah Zafar Marg, New Delhi-110002

> Ph :: 011-23236288/23239337 Fax : 011-2323 8858 E-mail : secy.ugc@nic.in

प्रो. रजनीश जैन सचिव

Prof. Rajnish Jain Secretary

D.O No. 2-17/2022 (CPP-II)

27th March, 2022

Subject: Common University Entrance Test (CUET) for UG programmes in Indian Universities

Dear Madam/Sir,

I would like to invite your attention to the Public Notice issued by the UGC on 21.03.2022 regarding conduct of Common University Entrance Test (CUET) for admission in Undergraduate programs from the academic session 2022-23 in all UGC funded Central Universities in 13 Indian languages by the National Testing Agency (NTA). The Public Notice is available on UGC website www.ugc.ac.in.

Detailed structure of CUET UG is available on NTA website https://nta.ac.in/

Many state universities, deemed to be universities, private universities and other Higher Educational Institutions (HEIs) in the country also use either marks of 12th Board or conduct entrance test for admission in UG programmes. To save students from appearing in multiple entrance examinations, conducted on different dates, sometimes coinciding with each other, and to also provide equal opportunity to all students from different Boards, UGC invites and encourages all state universities, deemed to be universities, private universities and other Higher Educational Institutions (HEIs) to adopt and use CUET score from 2022-23 onwards for admission of students in their UG programs.

For further information in this regard, you may in get in touch with NTA (website: www.nta.ac.in).

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely,

(Rajnish Jain)

To

- 1. The Vice-Chancellors / Directors of all Universities/institutions
- 2. The Principals of all Colleges